From: Hinojosa, Tracy@DWR <Tracy.Hinojosa@water.ca.gov>

Sent: Friday, July 9, 2021 10:06 AM

To: Ekdahl, Erik@Waterboards <Erik.Ekdahl@waterboards.ca.gov>

Cc: Foresman, Erin@Waterboards <Erin.Foresman@Waterboards.ca.gov>; Boland-Brien, Samuel@Waterboards
<Samuel.Boland-Brien@waterboards.ca.gov>; Riddle, Diane@Waterboards <Diane.Riddle@waterboards.ca.gov>;
White, Kristin N. <knwhite@usbr.gov>; Kiteck, E <ekiteck@usbr.gov>; Fock, Anna@DWR
<Anna.Fock@water.ca.gov>; Chu, Andy@DWR <Andy.Chu@water.ca.gov>; Hsu, En-Ching@DWR <En-
Ching.Hsu@water.ca.gov>; Le, Truc@DWR <Truc.Le@water.ca.gov>; Wu, Janice@DWR <Janice. Wu@water.ca.gov>;
White, Molly@DWR <Molly.White@water.ca.gov>; Pettit, Tracy@DWR <Tracy.Pettit@water.ca.gov>; Soderlund,
Erick@DWR <Erick.Soderlund@water.ca.gov>; Halston, Armin A <ahalston@usbr.gov>

Subject: Notice of Transfer under Temporary Urgency Change Order, Condition 1.D.ii

EXTERNAL:

Dear Mr. Ekdahl:

The following is a notification of transfers required by Condition 1.D.ii of the Temporary Urgency Change Order
issued on June 1, 2021.

The Department of Water Resources is planning to conduct water transfers under the Lower Yuba River Accord in
July, August, and September.

A total of 57 TAF is being released from Yuba’s New Bullards Bar Reservoir between July 1 and September 30 for
transfer. This volume will be exported through the CVP’s Jones Pumping Plant beginning as early as July 16 and will
be delivered to the federal contractors. The SWP will export the Yuba water that had been backed into Lake Oroville
since November and will either be delivered directly to SWP contractors participating in 2021 purchase of Yuba
water, or will be stored in San Luis Reservoir for those parties. The list of participants is as follows:

e Metropolitan Water District (WD) of Southern California
e Kern County Water Agency (WA)
e Alameda County FC&WCD, Zone 7
e Antelope Valley-East Kern WA

e Santa Clarita Valley WA

e Coachella Valley WD

County of Kings

Desert WA

Dudley Ridge WD

Napa County FC&WCD

Oak Flat WD

Palmdale WD

San Bernardino Valley MWD

San Gorgonio Pass WA

Santa Clara Valley WD

e Santa Barbara County FC&WCD



The Lower Yuba River Accord is a long-term transfer program, which was granted Board approval on 3/18/2008. As

noted in Order 2008-0014 issued by the State Board, “The record shows that the requested transfer is in accord with
the State Water Board’s responsibilities under the public trust and reasonable use doctrines. The record shows that
the requested transfer, as conditioned, will not injure any legal user of water. The record shows that the requested

transfer, as conditioned, will not unreasonably harm fish, wildlife, or other instream beneficial uses of water.”

Please let me know if you have questions about this notification.

--Tracy
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Tracy Hinojosa

Regulatory Compliance & Reporting Branch Chief
SWP Operations Control Office

& 916-574-2333 (office)

& 916-915-7519 (mobile)



